
Water Committee Minutes 

January 2, 2019 

Present: Lani Forbes, John Raymond, Russ Yarger 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM 

Discussed need for Village owned credit card because more vendors are requiring purchases be made 

using a card. A purchasing policy will be drafted and established soon. 

Discussed the possibility of contracting labor for identifying and replace lead plumbing that could be in 

our water system. This is a required DEQ 5-year project. 

Discussed the separation of water services for the church and former parsonage house. 

Raymer was in to evaluate our well pumps because they pump different amounts while being identical 

in size and component. They determined there were no issues and have been pumping at different 

levels since their installation. 

During a monthly check of the back-up generator for the pump house, it was discovered while it did  

start up just fine, it also failed under a full-load condition. A repair request will be made by the DPW. 

Chlorine levels have been recently adjusted with some assistance from MRWA. Hydrants were flushed, 

and chlorine levels were checked at key locations in the water system, and a revised flushing procedure 

will be soon to follow, as a result. 

We are looking into the feasibility of installing a solar array to produce our energy needs for our well 

pumps, water tower marker, and pump house lighting. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:33 PM 

 

 

 

 


